
 

 

 

Conservation and Water Stewardship has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 

from the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 

 

SUNTERRA HORTICULTURE (CANADA) INC. - SUNTERRA PEAT MINE DEVELOPMENT 

- FILE: 4254.10 

 

Conservation and Water Stewardship received a Proposal from Sunterra Horticulture (Canada) 

Inc. for the expansion of its existing peat mine development at the Beaver Point Bog 

(Environment Act Licence No. 2288 R) to include the Bullhead, Little Deer Lake and Ramsay 

Point Bogs.  The proposed development is located on Crown Land and covers an area of 

approximately 715 ha and is located approximately 40 and 80km north of Riverton, MB.   

 

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a 

representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing 

or by e-mail (darrell.ouimet@gov.mb.ca), not later than JULY 24, 2012.  Further 

information is available from the Public Registries located at 123 Main St. (Union Station) 

Main Floor, Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4
th

 Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg; 

Manitoba Eco-Network, 3rd Floor, 303 Portage Ave.; R.M. of Bifrost Office, 329 River 

Road, Arborg and on the Environmental Approvals Branch website 

http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/index/html or by contacting Darrell Ouimet, 

Environment Officer at (204) 803-1389. 

 

Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 

made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance 

with Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

 

Environmental Approvals Branch 

Conservation and Water Stewardship 

123 Main Street, Suite 160 

Winnipeg, MB  R3C 1A5 

Toll Free: 1-800-282-8069 

Fax: (204) 945-5229 

Website: www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ad No. 179EA  For publication in: 
Interlake Spectator – Thurs. June 21, 2012 

Winnipeg Free Press – Sat. June 23, 2012 

Notice of Environment Act Proposal 


